# Architectural drawings

From the collection of the Washington Military Department:

- Original undated drawings prepared by Naramore, Bain, Brady, & Johanson for the War Housing Project No. 45-112B in conjunction with the National Housing Authority, John B. Blandford Jr., Administrator and the Federal Public Housing Authority, Philip M. Klutznick, Commissioner, and the Housing Authority of the City of Bremerton. (A-1 through A-8, S-1 through S-2, E-1, H-1, and P-1).

From the collection of NBBJ design, Seattle Washington:

- Traverse and Topography for Storm Sewer Outfall Route from M. H. #107-Southwesterly to Creek, Project WA 45-112B, Berry Engineering Co., August 26, 1942.
- Plan and Profile of Connecting Road Between Rd. "C"-WASH 45-112-A and Rd. "A" WASH 45-112-B, Berry Engineering Co., December 18, 1942.
- Topographic Map Tract-A-WA 45-112, Bremerton Housing Authority, L. N. B. Wey Engineer, April 16, 1942.
- Profile Sewer Location Tract WA 45-11-2A. L. W. B. Wey Engineering, May 2, 1942.
- Boundary Map W<sup>2</sup>W<sup>2</sup>NW<sup>4</sup>SW<sup>4</sup>NE<sup>4</sup> and a description in the SE<sup>4</sup>NE<sup>4</sup> SEC. 21, T. 24 N., R. IE., W. M Berry Engineering, November 9, 1942
- Connecting Road Between R'D "C"-WA 45-112A and R'D "A" WA 45-112B, Sheet No. U310, Project No. 45-112-B, Floyd A. Naramore & Associates, January 14, 1943.
- Building Relocations #12-73-74-75-76-77, Sheet No. U309, Defense Housing Project No. 45-112B, Floyd A. Naramore & Associates, October 27, 1942, revised November 30, 1942.
- Building Relocations #65 to 73, Sheet No. L804, Project No. 45-112B, Floyd A. Naramore & Associates, October 2, 1942, revised November 30, 1942.
- Recreation Building for Housing Project WASH 45-112B, Bremerton WA, undated, Naramore, Bain, Brady & Johanson.

# Early views

From the collection of the Washington Military Department:

- Aerial view looking south, circa 1970s to 1980s
- Northeast exterior corner of clubroom, 15 May 1967
- North end and east front exterior, 15 May 1967
- Northwest back of clubroom, 20 November 1958
- Partial west back, 20 November 1958
- East front, 20 November 1958
- Partial north end, circa 1970s to 1980s
- North end and east front, circa 1970s to 1980s



Photographs from the collection of Dianne P. Robinson and the Black Historical Society of Kitsap County.

#### Interviews

Conducted by Dianne P. Robinson with (Oral History Research No.):

Colvin, Al and Hazel	(OHRN	01)
Eagens, Alyce	(OHRN	02)
Berteaux, Mr. Gladys	(OHRN	03)
Sturdivant, Mrs. Gloria	(OHRN	04)
Greer, Marie	(OHRN	05)
Holland, Elnora	(OHRN	06)
Miller, Audry-see Smith, Earl	(OHRN	07)
Modisett, Clem	(OHRN	08)
Peebles, Delse (Williams)	(OHRN	09)
Ross, Mr.	(OHRN	10)
Smith, Earl and Audry Miller	(OHRN	11)
Workman, Bessie Walker	(OHRN	12)
Drama Club	(OHRN	13)

Previously prepared interviews with:

Danny Hoard. Interview from 1984, by Dianne P. Robinson and Mary Brown.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Webb. Interview by Dianne P. Robinson from 1984.

Kitsap County Pioneer, Julia Jacob. Interview by her great grandson.

### Music

Prepared by Dianne P. Robinson:

-Digitally recorded from a cassette tape made in the 1970s during a Mount Zion Church choir practice.

## Videos

Loaned from the Black Historical Society of Kitsap County:

"Daniel Taylor." (Undated). Recorder unknown.

"Deacon Tyson." (Undated). Recorder unknown.

- "Gathering, The." (18 August 2000). Olympic College, Bremerton Student Center. Recorded by the Black Historical Society of Kitsap County.
- "Inteviews: Earl Smith, Alma Walker, Alphons Crumplon, Mary Golden, Reverend Henry Harris." (Undated). Recorded by Dianne P. Robinson.
- "Kitsap County Black Historical Society Program Third Annual Celebration." (Undated). Recorded by the Black Historical Society of Kitsap County.

"Mary Golden: Interview and Fiftieth Anniversary." (August 1994). Recorder unknown.

## Bibliography

#### Primary and unpublished sources:

- "Community Activities in Public Housing: Review and Evaluation of Community Activities in Occupied Public Housing Projects." (May 1941, appendix revised December 1, 1941). Federal Works Agency. Kitsap County Historical Society Museum. Bremerton Housing Authority Collection GA 99-99.
- "Conference on Negro Naval Personnel, Thirteenth Naval District, Seattle WA." (31 March 1944). Transcript of report on. Parts 1-3.
- Correspondence between the Congress of the United States, House of Representatives and the Housing Authority of the City of Bremerton. (1945).
- \_\_\_\_\_. Between the Federal Public Housing Authority and the Housing Authority of the City of Bremerton. (1943 to 1944). Kitsap County Historical Society Museum. File "Racial Relations Washington 3-1, 1943/45" Bremerton Housing Authority Collection GA 99-99.
- \_\_\_\_\_. Letter from Charlotte Moton, Field Recreation Representative, San Francisco CA. (25 February, 1944). Record Group No. 181, Naval Districts and Shore Establishment 13th Naval District, Box No. 515054; Folder PI-4/Race and Citizenship, Closed January 1926-October 1948, hereafter filed in 1-8-51.
- "Housing and Home Finance Agency Public Housing Administration General Conditions of Sale of Permanent Lanham Act Property Under Sale Plan I." (October 1, 1948). Kitsap County Historical Society Museum. File "Info Misc. Data" Bremerton Housing Authority Collection GA 99-99.
- "Industrial and Administrative History of the Puget Sound Naval Shipyard, 1891-1945." (Date Unknown)
- "Inter-Office Memorandum." (1944 to 1947). Housing Authority of the City of Bremerton.
- "Internal Memorandum and Attachments." (2001). Kitsap County Historical Society Museum.
- "Map of Sinclair Park." (Undated). Developed by Housing Authority of the City of Bremerton.

Personal archives of Dianne P. Robinson, Bremerton, WA.

- "Preliminary Recommendations of the Bremerton Committee on Housing Facts and Goals for the Disposition of Public War Housing in the City of Bremerton, Washington." (April 17, 1947). Seattle: National Housing Agency.
- "Puget Sound Navy Yard Vicinity Map: Government Housing." (Undated). U. S. National Archives and Records Administration, Pacific Alaska Region Facilities, Seattle, (NARA), Record Group No. 181, Naval Districts and Shore Establishment 13th Naval District, Wartime Histories of Units, 1941-1945, Box No. 2, Folder 6 of 6.



Quit Claim Deed. (November 15, 1950). Reference No. 523130.

Spinola, Cornelius Jerome. (1954). "An Historical Study of the Bremerton, Washington Public Schools." Thesis, University of Washington.

"Supplemental Property Standards & Minimum Construction Requirements for (New) Single-Family, One-Story Detached Dwellings Located in the State of Washington." (Effective January 1, 1940, extended February 1, 1941). Seattle: Federal Housing Administration. Kitsap County Historical Society Museum. Bremerton Housing Authority Collection GA 99-99.

- U. S. National Archives and Records Administration, Pacific Alaska Region Facilities, Seattle: Record Group No. 181, Naval Districts and Shore Establishment, 13th Naval District, Box No. 515054, Box No. 2 (folder 4 of 6).
- U.S. National Archives and Records Administration, Washington D.C.Facilities. Requests were submitted to the archives for historical, photographic and architectural information on the Sinclair Park Community Building. Drawings for other community buildings were located; however, none were available for the Community Center Building in Sinclair Park.

#### Secondary and published sources:

Annual Report Housing Authority of the City of Bremerton, 1944-1945. (February 27, 1946). Bremerton: Housing Authority of the City of Bremerton.

Architectural Record, v. 91. (May 1942: 57). "Two Project Centers." \_\_\_\_\_. v. 99. (May 1946: 97-105). "Community Buildings: Architectural

Record's Building Types Study Number 113."

- Architectural Review, v. 98. (July 1945: 5). "Hospital at Bremerton, Washington."
- Barros, Paul de. (1993). *Jackson Street After Hours: The Roots of Jazz in Seattle*. Seattle: Sasquatch Books.
- Jones, Quincy. (2001). *Q: The Autobiography of Quincy Jones*. New York: Doubleday, a division of Random House, Inc.
- *Housing: A Home Front Achievement.* (July 19, 1943). Report by the Housing Authority of the City of Bremerton, Washington.
- NAACP 56 Years in Kitsap County: Education in the New Millennium. (November 12, 1999). Bremerton: NAACP Bremerton Branch Annual Freedom Fund, published by the Black Historical Society of Kitsap County and Kitsap Chronicle.

Seattle Times. (August 20, 2000).

"Scope Study of Proposed Facilities for Joint Management Group Training Site." (November 7, 1997). Presented to Rice Fergus Architects, prepared by Washington Engineering, Inc., Bremerton.

## Supplemental Material

See Appendices



his project was sponsored by the Washington Military Department. The documentation was undertaken by Artifacts Consulting, Inc. of Tacoma, Washington, under the direction of Michael Sullivan with assistance by Spencer Howard, Jennifer Lovejoy, and Susan Seykota-Smith. Dianne P. Robinson of the Black Historical Society of Kitsap County conducted the oral history interviews and collected and organized the numerous personal historic photographs from interviewees and the Historical Society's collection and prepared captions for these photographs. These photographs provide an unparalleled glimpse into the daily life of Sinclair Park. Invaluable research support was provided by Pamela Buckingham of the Kitsap County Historical Society Museum, Vicki Whitt and Debra Franz Anderson of the Puget Sound Naval Shipyard, John Fitzgerald of the U.S. National Archives and Records Administration, Pacific Alaska Region Facilities, Seattle, (NARA), Carolyn Neal of the Kitsap Regional Library, the Bremerton Housing Authority, the Washington Military Department, Rice Fergus Miller Architects, and the Washington State Office of Archeaology and Historic Preservation.

We owe special gratitude to the numerous interviewees who granted their time and shared priceless mermories to enrich our understanding of Sinclair Park and Bremerton's vibrant and very much alive cultural heritage.

The project began in the winter of 2002 and was completed during the spring of 2004.

The archival photography was produced by Terry Rishel, Teresa N. Rishel, photographers. The AutoCadd animation was produced by Oktavianus (Oq) Ludiro.

